
Tuckahoe Garden Club of Westhampton 
May, 2019 Annual Membership Meeting 

 
The Annual Membership Meeting of the Tuckahoe Garden Club of Westhampton was held on 
Wednesday, May 22 at 11 a.m. at Cynthia Ferrell’s home. The President was in the chair and 
the Recording Secretary present. The minutes of the March membership meeting were 
approved. 
 
Announcements 
 
• Betty welcomed everyone to Cynthia Ferrell’s lovely home and garden and thanked her for 

hosting. She also thanked the meetings’ hostesses: Julia Borden Rose, Jeanine Hinson and 
Martha Moore, who couldn’t be present but whose friends Kathy Watson and Patricia 
Hunter assisted in her stead. Betty also thanked Melinda Smith and Jeanine Hinson who 
organized the year’s hostesses and locations. 
 

• Sara Cann read the Beatitudes of a Gardener for the meeting’s reflection. 
 
• Betty said she had ribbons from the Daffodil Show and last fall’s symposium for Susan 

Meyer, Lelia Jones, Dee Ferguson and April Greenwood. 
 
• Betty’s Lost and Found: a mug was left at the February meeting in Windsor Farms. 
 
• Website pictures: Betty urged all members who haven’t had their picture taken yet for the 

website to please locate Chandler Klevana or Tricia Sauer after the meeting. 
 
Reports 
• Endowment. Bonnie Cricchi reported for Peyton Wells. From Peyton:  

o After four months, we have raised $2,450.00 of our $6,000.00 goal, so we are almost 
half way to our goal, and still have 2/3rds of a year to go...We would like to thank 
the members that have already contributed to the Endowment Fund by making 
donations in honor or memory of other members in our Club, that have made a 
difference to them specifically and to the Club in general. These donations are 
extremely important, as they help us in supporting the mission of the Club, and allow 
us to honor good friends and fellow member volunteers. We encourage each of you 
here today to make a tax-deductibe donation to help us reach this goal; there is no 
gift too big or too small, and all gifts are the key to our success. Help us prepare for 
our future today. (All donations should be given directly to the Club Treasurer, Bonnie 
Cricchi) 
 

• Historic Garden Week.  Before the Co-Chairs’ report, Betty recognized a few members for 
their contribution to HGW: Co-Chairs: Lisa Brennan, Anne Kempe and Conway VanderWolk, 



our club’s shift coordinators: Anne Poarch and Mary Kathryn Woodward, Marketing: 
Elizabeth McGill and Ellen Buoyer, Guidebook: Lynne Brooke and Kelly Armstrong, 
Treasurers: Lisa Burlee and Libby Robertson, and our generous homeowners, Betsy 
Fauntleroy and Sue Thompson. 

 
Lisa Brennan gave the following re-cap of the tour: The tour was successful on many fronts: 

§ The gross revenue was $93,00, with expenses coming in at $14,000.  
§ The Thursday tour in Westhampton hosted 1500 visitors at a minimum 
§ Transportation on Thursday worked well despite the crowds due to the 

efforts of St. Catherine’s Bill Stovall and his fleet of school buses, plus the 
ample and organized parking at CCV. 

§ Friday’s tour in Goochland hosted 900 guests, with Tuckahoe Plantation 
alone receiving 450 visitors.  

§ Lisa complimented Sarah Van Der Hyde’s (homeowner of Sabot Hill) 
contribution to the success of the day: organized parking, providing the 
ambiance for the lunch with a tent and musicians, bathroom facilities, a 
transportation plan, in addition to being a tour sponsor. 
 

• Hostess Assignments. Melinda Smith said that hostess assignments will use Signup Genius 
(signupgenius.com) so that members who are set to hostess this coming year may sign-up 
for the month that suits their schedule best on a first-come, first-served basis. She and 
Jeanine Hinson are still looking for members’ homes to meet in for September and May. 

 
• Green Book.  Mollie Reinhart said updates to the Green Book are due by June 10. 
 
• Delegate reports from GCV Annual Meeting and GCA Annual Meeting. Betty thanked 

Patricia Hunter who accompanied her to Portsmouth for the GCV meeting, and RoseMarie 
Bundy who attended the GCA meeting with her in Boston. Both Patricia and RoseMarie gave 
glowing reports (attached) of their experiences at the meetings. 

 
o Betty’s report from the GCV meeting:  

At the GCV Annual meeting, we learned of the discovery of a marble plaque in the 
12th Church of St. Martin in Ver-sur-Mer, in the Normandy area of France, dedicated 
to the memory of the husbands and sons of GCV members who died in the WWII. 
This past week the GCV Board approved a gift of $20,000 to the British Normandy 
Memorial that is being built in Ver-sur-Mer to honor the 22,000 men who died during 
the Normandy invasion. The names of these men will be inscribed in this memorial. It 
is hoped this memorial will be unveiled on the 75th anniversary of D-Day, this June 6, 
2019. The names of the sons and sons-in-law of Tuckahoe Garden Club members 
who were honored in the plaque at the church and whose names will be inscribed in 
the Memorial are: 

Mason Miller Williams, brother-in-law of Mrs. Carrington Williams and uncle 
of Susan Williams Jones and Dabney Williams McCoy 

 



Robert Lancaster Guy, son of Mrs. John Guy and brother-in-law of Mrs. 
Briscoe Guy (Peggy Guy) 

Let us give thanks for these brave men of our fellow Tuckahoe Garden Club members 
who made the ultimate sacrifice for the freedom we cherish, for the land we love and 
for the privilege we all have of being American citizens. God bless these men, their 
families and the United States of America.  

 
o Betty’s report from the GCA meeting.  

o The dates for the Shirley Meneice Conference in Denver: September 11-13, 
2019; Betty encouraged attendance.  

o Betty encouraged us to go to the GCA website and check your profile, adding 
your photo to your profile if needed. 

o Betty announced the 2019 Freeman Award made at the GCA Annual Meeting 
in Boston. Since 1995, this award recognizes a native plant species deemed 
worthy of honoring, preserved and planted. This year’s winner is Aristolochia 
macrophylla, also known as Istrema macrophyllum, commonly known as 
Dutchman’s Pipe. Its winning characteristics are: 
o Deciduous, producing yellow blooms in May and June 
o Can be used to create a lush living wall, a sheltering roof, a thick ground 

cover or an attractive privacy fence 
o Is a host plant for the Swallowtail butterfly 
o Thrives in Zone 4-8 in sun to part shade, in average soil and is deer 

resistant. 
 

• Partners For Plants Chapel Island Work Day. Freddie Gray reminded us that our next work 
day to fulfill our commitment to the GCA P4P is Friday, May 31 from 9 to 11am. 

 
• GCV Centennial Plans. Betty reported for Cabell West who could not be present.  Betty 

showed two Centennial mementoes for purchase: a scarf designed by our own Peter Blair, 
and a thermal cup. Other gifts are in the works: men’s ties and a charm. Those plus more 
will be offered for sale on the GCV website soon. Betty also has more complimentary 
Centennial car magnets on hand. Betty highlighted three events planned to commemorate 
GCV’s 100th birthday, all of which are detailed in attached flyer that was distributed at the 
meeting. 

 
o 61st Annual Conservation Forum: Canopy of Conservation at Natural Bridge, 

September 24 and 25, 2019.  Registration now open on the GCV website. Attached is 
List of Classes and Awards for Horticulture Show. 

o Richmond’s 4-Club Celebration at the Low Line, October 22, 23 or 24, 2019 (date to 
be determined). Celebrated with a tree planting, birthday cake, with GCV President 
Jean Gilpin and a speaker to inform us of Lincoln’s landing at the Low Line site. 

o Founders Day celebrations in Richmond May 12-14, 2020: 
§ Monday, May 12. Evening reception at the Kent-Valentine House for GCV 

members and guests. 



§ Tuesday, May 13.  
• Speaker Thomas Woltz, FASLA, owner of Nelson Byrd Woltz 

Landscape Architects in Charlottesville, VA will speak at the Virginia 
Museum of History and Culture.  

• Luncheon at VMFA.  
• Visits to local restoration sites. 
• Evening Gala and Grand Opening of “A Landscape Saved: The Garden 

Club of Virginia at 100 
 at the Virginia Museum of History and Culture. GCV members and 
guests invited. 

§ Wednesday, May 14. Speaker Paula Pryke, OBE (Order of the British Empire), 
a world-renowned British floral designer. She will give her talk and 
demonstration at the Virginia Museum of History and Culture. 

o GCV Centennial Due Dates: 
§ GCV Centennial Humorous Memories Project. Deadline for submission of 

humorous GCV stories has been extended to June 1, 2019. Please share your 
wonderful stories with Macon Willingham. 

§ Time Capsule. Items may be dropped off at the KV House any time. 
 

• GCV Lilies in Bloom Lily Show, June 18 at St. Mary’s Episcopal Church in Goochland. Betty 
circulated a sign-up sheet requesting lilies to help Meredith Lauter and RoseMarie Bundy 
with their lily arrangement. Meredith also asked for greenery and foundation material. 
Betty mentioned that although Margot Shaw, Founder and Editor-in-Chief of FLOWER 
magazine will be speaking the night before the show at the KV House, she discouraged us 
from attending because Margot will be our guest speaker at the January 2020 membership 
meeting.  
 

• Daffodil Bulb order. Betty circulated an order form for daffodil bulbs. Payment is due when 
the orders are delivered in the fall. 

 
• GCA 2020 Meeting. Kathy Watson, Sara Cann and Betty modeled the four scarf designs 

which are fundraisers for GCA. They encouraged all who are volunteering to order one. 
 
• Newport, Rhode Island trip. Kathy Watson distributed updated an updated itinerary 

(attached) for the trip. 
 
• Membership. Janie Pinney, Membership Co-Chair. 
 

o Announced new Daffodil Circle Members: Preston Lee and Betty Jenkins.  
o Presentation of new Honorary Members: Hylah Boyd presented the tribute for new 

honorary member Charlotte Frischkorn. Freddie Gray gave the tribute written by 
Martha Moore for new honorary member Douglas Martin.  

o Janie thanked the 6 new active members this year for their hard work.  



o Janie and Betty reminded the membership that we have 7 slots for new active 
members and to be working on the proposal process this summer. 

o A change in the by-laws was approved; see New Business. 
 
• President’s Recognition of Members. Betty recognized a few members who “bent over 

backwards to do their job and do it masterfully.” 
 

o Jill Mountcastle – for her cheerful and expert work on the newsletter 
o Missy Ryan and Rita Ryan – for their hard work on the GCA Horticulture shows 
o Betsy Mitchell and her team of Kent Valentine House flower arrangers: Liz Carden, 

Meredith Lauter and Christina McCoy 
o April Greenwood and Julia Borden Rose for their enthusiasm and willingness to help 

with anything, “a president’s dream.” 
o Tricia Sauer and Ellen Buoyer – for their award-winning Photography entries into the 

GCA Zone 7 annual meeting and the GCV Daffodil show. 
 

New Business 
• Budget Approval. Treasurer Bonnie Cricchi presented the Treasurer's Report (attached) and 

discussed our financial results for this year as well as the proposed budget for our next fiscal 
year.   
 
Bonnie said the proposed budget for 2019/20 (attached) shows a small deficit of $951, 
which can be covered by our profits carried forward from previous years.  Additionally we 
need to increase our reserve for the GCA 2020 meeting by $3000.  This will be accomplished 
by using the balance of our prior profits and calendar 2018 fundraising profits (less 
charitable gifts to be made).  Overall Bonnie maintains that the club is on solid financial 
ground and will be able to fund our needed expenditures.   
 
The proposed budget was voted on and approved by the membership. 

 
• Membership.  The membership approved the proposed changes in By-Laws as presented in 

the previous membership meeting. See attached changes.  
 

§ TGC Exhibit Awards 
o Artistic Awards presented by Frannie Philips and Rose Marie Bundy 

§ Class I  
• Blue ribbon – Kathy Watson 
• Red ribbon – Susie Benson 
• Yellow ribbon – Liza Cabell 
• White ribbon – Ellen Buoyer, Patricia Hunter, Betsy Fauntleroy 
• Not judged – Betsy Fauntleroy 

§ Classs II  
• Blue- Betty Jenkins 



• Red-Lena Scott 
• White- Dee Ferguson 
• White- Peyton Wells 
 

o Horticulture Awards presented by Cynthia Ferrell, Julia Borden Rose and Barrie 
Edlich 

• Class A –  Frilly Fern 
o Blue ribbon – Dee Ferguson 
o Red ribbon – Rose Marie Bundy 
o Yellow ribbon- Tricia Sauer 

 
• Class B – Happy Hosta 

o Blue ribbon – RoseMarie Bundy 
o Yellow ribbon – Hylah Boyd 
 

• Class C – Pretty Peonies 
o Yellow ribbon – Bonnie Cricchi 

 
• Class D -  Illuminous Iris  

o Blue ribbon – Dee Ferguson 
 

§ GCA Awards presented by Jennifer Sisk 
o Club Communication Award – Lisa Burlee 
o Club Garden History and Design Award – Freddie Gray and Abbie Wharton 
o Club Appreciation Award – Sue Thompson 
o Judge Emeritus – Brantley Knowles 

 
§ TGC Club Awards 

o Martha Whitehead Michaux Bowl – Jill Mountcastle 
o Marion Boatwright Dudley Bowl – RoseMarie Bundy 
o Elizabeth Wingo Knowles Bowl – Dee Ferguson 
o Janet Patton Lewis Bowl – Jill Mountcastle 
o Preston Purcell Horticulture Bowl – Jill Mountcastle 
o Ann Arey Mason Bowl – Helen Pinkney 
o President’s Award – Martha Moore, Kathy Watson and Peyton Wells 
o Charlotte Taylor Massie Membership Award – Mollie Reinhart 
 
 

The meeting adjourned at 12:30 for lunch. 
 
 
 
Attachments 
2019 GCV Horticulture Show List of Classes and Awards 



Newport, Rhode Island updated itinerary 
Treasurer’s Report 
By-laws Approved Changes 
GCV Centennial Flyer 
Report from GCV Annual Meeting from Patricia Hunter 
Report from GCA Annual Meeting from RoseMarie Bundy 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ellen Buoyer 
Recording Secretary 
June 4, 2019, 2019 



























Betty and I had the pleasure of attending the GCV annual 
meeting in Portsmouth, Virginia, May 7th thru the 9th.  I 
was amazed at what a charming, interesting and busy 
place Portsmouth is.  It has enjoyed a period of positive 
growth recently.  It is full of history, interesting  shops, 
and an clean revitalized waterfront.  We were treated to 
a city tour, a port tour,dinner aboard a paddlewheel 
boat, great food, entertaining speakers, fun garden club 
ladies with  loads of talent and shopping! (Please check 
the GCV website for exciting CENTENNIAL merchandise 
including Tervis tumblers, ties and the beautiful GCV 
scarf). 
 
Of course much information was shared about GCV’s 
centennial celebration, the daffodil show (our own Tricia 
Sauer won the Novice photography award and her photo 
is being used by the Daffodil Society in their journal) In 
the show 1419 individual flowers were entered and 489 
ribbons were given.   The upcoming lily show is at St.  
Mary’s Episcopal Church on June 17, 2019.    Please take 
the time to visit the GCV website which has a wealth of 
information about projects and upcoming events.  It was 
also announced that the winner   of the Bessie Bocock 
Carter Conservation Award  was the Winchester Garden 
Club for their Abrams Creek Wetlands Preserve and Judy 
Perry won the Delacy Gray Conservation Medal.     



 
One member shared ten reasons to LOVE GCV: 
 
10. Kent Valentine 
9. Conservation education. 
8. GCV awards 
7. Research fellowships. 
6. Horticulture education 
5. Historic Garden Week 
4. Restorations 
3. Community Beautification 
2. Virginia State Parks 
1.  Friendships! 
 
Betty and I and members of other Richmond clubs had a 
great time.  If you are asked, say “yes” to attending one 
of these meetings.   
 
 
 
 
 



Report for Garden Club of America 

Boston, May 17-19 

 

I was very fortunate to attend the 106th annual GCA meeting in Boston with Betty this past weekend.  As 
a first time attendee to the meeting, I was completely overwhelmed and overjoyed to learn of all of the 
important work that the GCA is doing.  

There were 600 attendees and 400 volunteers.  This incredible group of women (and a few men) are 
accomplished, powerful, passionate and so friendly.  No one took themselves too seriously and all were 
anxious to share their Garden Club stories and all of the commonalities which we share.  

Meeting highlights and things we learned include: 

1.  How useful and what a great resource the GCA website is.  There are amazing tips, trips and 
“how to’s” on everything you need for Garden Club.  Opportunities abound for learning and 
travel and there will be an on line shopping “Market Place” opening in June. 

2. The Abrams Creek Wetlands Preserve won the Founders’ Award.  You may recall that this 
project to stop invading trees from extinguishing many rare and endangered plants also won the 
GCV Commonwealth Award and received the most votes from our Club.  

3. Keynote speakers David Rockefeller, a philanthropist and Douglas Brinkley, a noted writer, 
historian and educator gave incredible addresses. 

4. There were ten amazing Medalists with careers in medical research utilizing plant based 
medicines; conservationist Carl Fowler, father of the Global Seed Vault; and others including 
internationally renowned oceanographers, landscape designers and floral designers.  

5. A wonderful flower and horticulture show.  
6. Many Garden tours in Boston and surrounding New England towns.  
7. Last, but certainly not least, was the large contingent of our Zone 7 delegates who swayed 

through the audience waving state banners and branches of dogwoods at the close of the 
Business Meeting.  We were singing to the sound of “Ain’t No Mountain High Enough”  with a 
background  video produced by our amazing Peyton Wells showcasing  the 2020 GCA Meeting in 
Asheville.   

The power of the united voice of GCA was highly evident.   

As they say in Boston, we ate some “lobsta” and had a “wicked” good time! 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

RoseMarie Bundy 

Delegate  


